
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

The North East Catholic Research Forum (NECARF) vehemently condemns the disrespect 

shown towards Christian prayers by a group of Meitei militant groups in a widely circulated 

video, which has shocked everyone. This deplorable act not only undermines the principles of 

secularism but also poses a grave threat to religious harmony in Manipur. NECARF exposes 

the nefarious designs behind such actions, recognizing the inherent challenges in expecting 

the current government to effectively restore peace. 

In acknowledging the authority represented by the present dispensation, NECARF calls upon 

both the state and central governments to urgently address these issues impartially, regardless 

of community or religious affiliations. The failure to take decisive action not only jeopardizes 

public order in Manipur but also places the entire North East region at risk of destabilization. 

The ruling dispensation must realize that allowing such acts to persist will not only lead to 

historical blame but may also result in severe repercussions for India. 
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